SEWER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 4, 2011 MEETING

The regular meeting of the Board of Sewer Commissioners was held on Thursday, August 4, 2011, in Conference Room "A" of the Parsons Complex, 70 West River Street. Chairman Carroll called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Robert J. Carroll, Vice-Chairman Donald

Anderson, Commissioners Lee Cooke and

Christopher Saley

OTHERS PRESENT: Consultant Raymond Macaluso, of Westcott and Mapes, Inc.

and James Cooper, Superintendent of Wastewater

EXCUSED: Commissioner Lou D'Amato

Chairman Carroll opened the meeting and asked if anyone would like to address the Commission under Citizen's Comments and reminded everyone that they are limited to three minutes.

CITIZEN'S COMMENTS:

Patricia Williams Jeffery of 17 Grove Street read the following report to the Sewer Commissioners: "The last thing we heard from the Sewer Commission about the proposed sewage pump station at the end of Grove Street came in a letter dated January 10, 2011 that stated, "As of today, January 7, 2011 this project is cancelled." But it has come to our attention that there has been recent activity concerning this proposed site although we have heard nothing about it from the Commission. I am seriously opposed to this site because (1) it's the most expensive option, (2) it will completely disrupt our peaceful dead end street and produce ongoing noise, traffic and pollution, (3) it would deny us access to our lots, and (4) it would have serious immediate environmental impact."

"For the record, in 2005, at the first site meeting for a proposed sewage pump station for servicing approximately 2 dozen homes (which took place at the bottom of Grove Street), the city-provided engineer clearly stated then that Grove Street was the poorest choice, so much so that it was written off and considered to not even be an option. The multiple reasons given then that Grove Street was not to be in the running as a choice still exist; nothing's changed. At the same site meeting, we proceeded to New Haven Avenue and the top of Rosemary Court, where the engineer leading the discussion explained why that site was then the top choice. You can't change those facts no matter what spin you try to put on them. When we checked with an independent engineer he re-iterated that "Grove Street was the worst choice." He also wondered how Grove Street went from being the worst choice to suddenly becoming the top choice. How can anybody not see that something is very wrong with such a decision reversal? It's a fact that the Grove Street option would be by far the most expensive, and in these extremely difficult economic times, choosing the

Patricia Williams Jeffery of 17 Grove Street (continued):

most expensive option unnecessarily is to me fiscally and ethically irresponsible." "Who in his right mind would pick the most expensive option when they didn't have to? Try to explain that to taxpaying voters. The cost cited originally for the Grove Street site was over two million dollars. Let me repeat that: Over 2 million dollars. Yet somehow, inexplicably that figure became 1.8 million dollars. Note well that this does not include yearly ongoing cost of snow removal and station maintenance. How are all these trucks going to negotiate a dead end street? The cost of snow removal would fall on Woodmont taxpayers, not the City of Milford. Again, an entirely unnecessary expense when other viable options are available. It took our neighbor Tom Vinci, who recently passed away, to bring this snow removal cost to the Commission's attention. They had not even thought about this issue in their rush to push this project through. It's just another instance of the Commission's haste to railroad this project through where details were not checked, even the fact, that we discovered, that the City of Milford did not even own the land it was pushing to build on. I ask again, why choose the most expensive solution when another exists? Ejector pumps would solve the problem and provide the least damage to the environment and our quiet community while providing services to the few who truly need it. There's already been tremendous (and expensive) unnecessary waste, serious pump station plans were drawn up before investigating who actually owned the land and if the land were suitable. We feel that operations without a City Engineer, without a City Planner and with a representative from Westcott and Mapes who along with their business partners would stand to profit from this more expensive proposal a proposal which places the majority of its negative impact on our family demonstrates serious conflicts of interest. We plan on taking this up with the Board of Aldermen and the public."

<u>Jonathan Jeffery of 17 Grove Street</u> read the following report to the Sewer Commissioners:

"The sudden move to Grove Street proceeded so rapidly that gaps in communication and inclusion led to costly errors."

- 1. "After unresolved differences over the top sites, a public hearing for October 28, 2010 was held (yet several key people including us on Grove Street never received the letter announcing the meeting. We know this because when it came up at the December 2, 2010 meeting people announced they did not get the letter). Consequently we were not at the hearing when the original chosen site was rejected and Grove Street became the site of choice for discussion at the December 2, 2010 meeting.
- 2. We possess a buildable lot with two waterfront frontages. Denying our access to this lot and its potential value would be extremely costly to the City of Milford.
- 3. Everything moved so fast from the choicest site section to Grove Street that we resorted to a lawyer for guidance. The Grove Street Pump Station blueprints were not ready with enough time prior to the critical Grove Street public hearing for my lawyer to have access and advise us."

Jonathan Jeffery of 17 Grove Street (continued):

- 4. "We have been misled on several occasions especially at the December 2, 2010 meeting. We were told the meeting was in effect over when it was not.
- 5. The Westcott and Mapes illustration of the proposed station was ridiculous and not realistically presented.
- 6. In a February 2011 letter to the Commission stating our position and read at the February 3, 2011 meeting, the key statement "Grove Street is not the solution" was left out of the minutes." (revised minutes with a verbatim account of their report was reissued)

Maria Vitagliano of 10 Grove Street addressed the Commission and said she purchased her house because it was on a quiet dead end street with pristine wetlands. The house she purchased needed a lot of work and she put her entire savings into this house to repair it. The proposed pump station would ruin the natural beauty of this street obviously and the peace and quiet they all love and plummet their property values. They need to resolve the issues with septic systems and put in ejector pumps for the people who are having problems. They should have a fund raiser and redirect the 2 million to another way to a solution. They live on a quiet street and bought their houses there because of the quiet dead end street. She and her neighbors are very lucky to live on such a beautiful, peaceful street with tidal wetlands at the end of the dead end, and no traffic on their street. She is here today out of love for Woodmont and this beautiful street. She stated that the Commissioners were all brilliant and capable people with a mountain of expertise behind them and they should employ that expertise and please find another way to solve the problems but not on Grove Street.

Mike DiDonna of 145 Pepes Farm Road – Owns Automated Services and was before the Commission to discuss the new grease trap requirement. Mr. DiDonna stated they do not do any cooking they just reheat frozen food and assemble sandwiches for vending machines. Most food comes frozen or packaged. His menu includes ham and cheese, roast beef, hamburgers, chicken, and pastrami that they assemble into sandwiches and then send to other locations. He was told to come before the Commission by the Sewer Commission office to discuss his situation regarding the new grease trap regulation that went into effect on July 1, 2011. Chairman Carroll instructed Mr. DiDonna to give his information to Mr. Raymond Macaluso, President of Westcott and Mapes, the Sewer Commission's consulting engineers for review. Mr. Macaluso asked Mr. DiDonna to send him a letter stating what he had stated at the meeting and he would review his situation and visit his site and look into it for him.

<u>Richard Smith, owner of the 7-Seas Restaurant at 16 New Haven Avenue</u> stated he was before the Commission to discuss the new grease trap requirement also. He explained to the Commissioners that he is land locked and has no exterior space for an exterior grease trap. Last June he installed a Big Dipper AGRU and did not realize that he needed

permission first. Chairman Carroll instructed Mr. Smith to give his information to Mr. Macaluso and he will look into his situation. Mr. Macaluso told Mr. Smith that he needed engineered calculations for the sizing of his Big Dipper.

<u>Kimberly Dolan of 4 Grove Street</u> addressed the Commission and stated that she agrees with all of her neighbors but that they need a solution quickly as she is the family with the failing septic system. She went on to explain that she cannot do laundry at home and that her family has to stagger their showers. They are also limited to the number of guests they can have at their house as their septic system cannot handle the repeated toilet flushing. She asked that they come up with a solution to the sewers soon.

Silvia Albrecht of 1604 New Haven Avenue explained to the Commissioners that she was before the Commission because Mrs. Jeffery said we got letters that stated this project was over and she didn't know where it became active again. She too heard about the meeting with DEP held on Rosemary Court and heard something about swirling sand on Rosemary Court making that an unsuitable location. She wanted to know why they weren't invited to the meeting. She agrees with her neighbors that property values would go down and ruin their beautiful street. There is a lot of controversy between Rosemary Court and Grove Street people. She asked the Commission to not put the pump station on Grove Street.

Frank Wright of Berkshire Environmental was before the Commission to discuss 312 Woodmont Road. The new owners of this property are doing some soil remediation and need to pump groundwater into the sewer system. He is before the Commission to ask for permission to discharge groundwater into the City's sewer system. He handed out pictures of the treatment system in a truck that he uses that will process the water through an oil/water separator particle remover and an air scrubber into an oil/water separator on site. He also requested that the Sewer Commission and the POTW (wastewater) sign his application for a DEP permit. Chairman Carroll instructed Mr. Wright to submit his paperwork to Mr. Macaluso and to the Sewer Commission secretary and that Mr. Macaluso would review his documents to make sure they meet our requirements.

Chairman Carroll asked for a motion. Commissioner Saley made a motion to allow Chairman Carroll to sign the DEP Permit application administratively for the Sewer Commission once Mr. Macaluso was satisfied with the submittal and to allow Berkshire Environmental to dewater metered groundwater into the sewer system. Therefore Mr. Wright would not have to wait until the next meeting for his approval. The motion was seconded by Vice-Chairman Anderson. The motion passed unanimously.

<u>Chris Arkason of 10 Grove Street</u> stated that he just moved onto Grove Street with his wife and 2 yr old and he is also against the Grove Street pump station. He stated he moved to this street for the quiet dead end. He asked that the Commission come up with another way instead of turning Grove St into a construction site as he has a 2 yr old.

<u>Szechwan Wok 734 Boston Post Road</u> – Owner was before the Commission because he was instructed to by letter from the Sewer Commission office regarding the AGRU that he recently had installed at his business. He explained to the Commission that he used to have

a smaller box unit under the sink and he had a Big Dipper installed in June 2011. He presented his receipt to the Commissioners. He did not know that he needed permission to install an AGRU. He also stated that the business has been at this location for 28 years and he personally has been there since 1996 and has never had any sewer grease backup problems. Chairman Carroll instructed him to give his information to Mr. Macaluso and he will review it and get back to him. Mr. Macaluso also stated that they have room on the side of the building to install an exterior grease trap.

PETITIONS ACCORDING TO DATE & TIME THEY WERE SUBMITTED

149 Bridgeport Avenue – Mr. John Grant of 11 Ettadore Parkway spoke on behalf of the business owner, Peter Filippakis, who owns Pete's Deli fka Devon News regarding the installation of an AGRU without Sewer Commission approval. Mr. Grant reiterated again that the land behind the building was occupied by an oil tank and that the parking lot on the side of the building was a separate lot which the property owners wanted to be able to sell separately if they chose to. Mr. Grant stated he was back this month for the decision that the Sewer Commission made regarding the AGRU. Chairman Carroll asked Mr. Macaluso to address this issue. Mr. Macaluso advised the Commission his office reviewed the calculations of the interior Automatic Grease Recovery Unit (AGRU) installed at Pete's Deli at 149 Bridgeport Avenue and noted they were not done in accordance with the CT DEP standard design method. Mr. Macaluso stated in lieu of holding the applicant up, his office reviewed the information provided based on the CT DEP standard design method and determined the proposed AGRU has adequate capacity. Mr. Macluso also confirmed the owner's letter of July 1, 2011, that the parking lot is a separate parcel with a street address of 145 Bridgeport Avenue and would create a hardship if the Commission required the installation of a 1,000 gallon external grease trap. Mr. Macaluso respectfully requested the Commission's approval to allow the AGRU to remain and requested a letter from the applicant's plumber that it was installed servicing those fixtures or drains which would allow fats, oils and grease to be discharged and that the toilets were not connected to the AGRU. He also instructed Mr. Grant for the owner to maintain all records in accordance with the requirements of CT DEP, Sewer Commission and Health Department. These maintenance records will be required to be shown to the Sanitarian that inspects his restaurant for the City of Milford Health Department.

<u>Chairman Carroll asked for a motion to approve the AGRU installation contingent on the plumber certifying his work and the owner keeping maintenance records in accordance with the requirements of CT DEP, Sewer Commission and Health Department.</u>

Commissioner Cooke made a motion to approve the AGRU based on Mr. Macaluso's requirements being met. Vice-chairman Anderson seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

NON CONFORMING APPLICATIONS (PETITIONS)

None

TABLED APPLICATIONS

None

WESTCOTT AND MAPES, INC.

Indian River Interceptor Replacement

Mr. Macaluso reported the Notice of Award for this project was issued to Coastline Construction Corp. on July 19th. Coastline Construction has executed the Contract and submitted the required bonds and insurance certificate. Mr. Macaluso stated that the Notice to Proceed will be issued once the City Departments have signed-off on the Contract.

East Broadway Interceptor Replacement

Mr. Macaluso reported that work on this project continues to be suspended for the summer, as required under the Contract, and will resume in September after Labor Day.

Mr. Macaluso presented the request from Coastline Construction Corp. for Change Order No. 8 in the amount of \$34,000 for an increase in the allowance for traffic control provided by the Milford Police Department. This increase is necessary to provide for traffic control through the project completion date and is due to the increase in Contract Time resulting from winter weather, repairs to the sewer, and delay in the DOT permit.

Chairman Carroll asked for a motion to approve. Vice Chairman Anderson made a motion to approve change order no. 8 in the amount of \$34,000 for an increase in traffic control. Commissioner Cooke seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

West Avenue Parallel Force Main

Mr. Macaluso reported that C.J. Fucci Construction, Inc. successfully pressure tested the completed 30-inch force main last Friday, July 29th. Westcott and Mapes, Inc. is presently preparing the Certificate of Substantial Completion and the punch list of outstanding items to finish the project.

Additionally, Mr. Macaluso reported that C.J. Fucci Construction, Inc. submitted a request to extend the Contract Time an additional 30-days due to time needed for work under change orders, acquisition of an additional easement from ADP, and severe winter weather.

Chairman Carroll asked for a motion. Vice-Chairman Anderson made a motion to approve C.J. Fucci's request for an extension of contract time for an additional 30 days.

Commissioner Saley seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Macaluso also reported C.J. Fucci Construction Inc,'s Pay Application No. 11 in the amount of \$86,741.66 has been reviewed and certified and respectfully requested approval and processing by the Commission.

Buckingham Avenue Force Main

Mr. Macaluso reported that Complete Construction Co.'s final Pay Application No. 13 in the amount of \$9,501.98 has been reviewed and certified and respectfully requested approval and processing by the Commission. He further reported that the As-Built Drawings are complete and submitted to the City Engineer for his review and acceptance.

Mr. Macaluso also reported that Complete Construction Co. has submitted their Certificate of Final Payment and their Waiver of Liens for acceptance by the Commission.

Rogers Avenue Pump Station

Mr. Macaluso reported that plans have been circulated to the DOT and utility companies for comment and that they have also been submitted to Planning and Zoning for Coastal Area Management Review. He further reported that the Contract will be ready for bidding in the fall.

Grove Street Pump Station

Mr. Macaluso reported no change since last month's meeting.

Infill Project No. 1

Mr. Macaluso reported the topographic survey is ongoing and initial design underway. He also reported that a public hearing will be held prior to the next Sewer Commission meeting on September 1, 2011 at 7:00 pm. Preliminary design will be presented to the property owner's to show how the project will be constructed and service their homes.

Chairman Carroll then reordered the Agenda to hear the Consulting Engineer's Report next.

Consulting Engineer's Report

Mr. Macaluso advised the Commission letters were re-sent to those food establishments where there is no record that they have complied with installing a grease trap; reminding

them they must comply with the CT DEP Fats, Oil and Grease (FOG) Regulation and come before the Commission and receive approval before purchasing and/or installing an AGRU.

Mr. Macaluso also advised the Commission his office received a request for a waiver of the FOG requirements from Team Early Education preschool program located at Margaret Egan Center, The American Legion Post 196 located at 14 Merwin Avenue, the VFW Post 7788 located at 422 Naugatuck Avenue and Four Corners Residential Care Home located at 306 Naugatuck Avenue. Based on the information received, Mr. Macaluso respectfully requested the Commission's approval for the waiver and recommended the Waste Water Division monitor those areas periodically for any problems.

Mr. Cooper, Superintendent of Wastewater, suggested that the approval letters include that if Wastewater discovers grease problems in the vicinity of their business in the sewer main and lateral that their waiver will be rescinded and that they will be required to install an exterior grease trap immediately. Mr. Macaluso and the Commissioners agreed with Mr. Cooper.

Commissioner Cooke made a motion to approve the recommendations of Mr. Macaluso to send the approval letter with the right to rescind permission if any grease problems are incurred by the Wastewater Division. Commissioner Saley seconded the motion. After some discussion regarding the merits of the exterior grease trap vs the AGRU, the motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Macaluso also informed the Commission that he spoke with Mr. Chaucer who runs a Marine Institute museum over at Gulf Pond. Mr. Chaucer was asking the contractor to do things that would result in change orders. Mr. Macaluso instructed Mr. Chaucer to contact him if he had any requests and not to go to the contractor directly.

AECOM TECHNICAL SERVICES, INC.

Mr. Raymond Macaluso of Westcott & Mapes presented AECOM's report to the Commission as Ken Bradstreet, Project Manager of AECOM could not be present tonight.

A. West Avenue and Gulf Pond Pump Stations

- 1. The second requisition for C.H. Nickerson in the amount of \$36,100.00 is presented to the Board for approval.
- 2. AECOM has been reviewing equipment shop drawing submittals.
- 3. Work at the Gulf Pond Pump Station site is now scheduled to start in mid August.

C. East Broadway Pump Station Relocation

- 1. The twelfth requisition for Camputaro & Son Excavating Inc. in the amount of \$341,583.90 is presented to the Board for approval. This requisition includes work through July 20, 2011.
- 2. Two crews are presently working on the project; one is laying sewer pipe and the other is working on the site of the Mayflower Pump Station. Total pipe installed to July 20th is 2,207 feet of 21" PVC sewer. The jacking sleeve has been installed under the tide gate at East Broadway.
- 3. At the pump station, the piping between the wet well and valve chamber has been completed and tested. The concrete foundation walls have been completed. Waterproofing of the valve vault has been done.

D. Welchs Point and Rock Street Pump Stations

 The design for these existing pump stations has been completed and has undergone internal reviews in accordance with AECOM procedures. Minor modifications are being made as a result of the reviews. When these are complete, the plans and specifications will be submitted for review by the City Attorney and DEP.

USER FEE REVISIONS

None

COMMITTEE REPORTS

None

WASTEWATER REPORT

Mr. James Cooper, Superintendent of Wastewater submitted the following report to the Commission. Mr. Cooper stated that they are still down 1 mechanic and are sharing one between both plants. He also wanted to make the Commission aware of a sewer backup on Intervale Parkway due to grease in the system. Mr. Cooper stated that he believes that one of the goals of the DEP is to make the City responsible for the grease traps that are not installed or maintained causing backups in sewer mains. Chairman Carroll stated that the City of Milford has been proactive with the grease trap requirements.

Plants

Both Wastewater Plants performed well in the month of June, producing a good effluent.

At the Housatonic Plant normal monthly maintenance was performed. Wastewater crews are working on an excessive water use problem at the West Ave. Pump Station and are trying to correct this problem. Maintenance was performed on the UV system, and repairs were made to the grit removal system.

At the Beaverbrook Plant normal monthly maintenance was performed. The airflow meter in the aeration system was replaced. The flight chains in primary tank #2 were re-aligned and tightened. The digester recirculation pumps had to be unclogged due to rags in the system.

Collection System

Pump Stations

Scheduled maintenance was performed at the following Pump Stations: Crowley Ave, Naugatuck Ave and Captains Walk pump station.

Other Duties performed by Pump Station Crews:

- 1. The installation of a new automatic transfer switch for the generator was completed at Rogers Ave. Pump Station.
- 2. A new roof was installed at the Anderson Ave. Pump Station.
- 3. The #2 pump impeller wear ring was replaced at the Concord Ave Pump Station.
- 4. The main influent gate was cleaned and exercised at the Gulf Pond Pump Station.
- 5. The #2 compressor was serviced at the Live Oaks Pump Station.

There were thirteen (13) alarms at pump stations in June: ten (10) for power outage, one (1) for high water, and two (2) for control power.

Sewer Maintenance

Sewer Maintenance answered six (6) complaints

Sewer Maintenance crews performed scheduled maintenance sites nine (9) trouble sites citywide: #9, #17, #18, #19, #20, #21, #27, #33 and #37

Scheduled Maintenance was performed on the following equipment: the electric snake

There were two (2) sewer excavations in June: 3 Wind song lane and 12 Fern Street.

Other duties performed by Sewer Maintenance crews:

1. Raised manholes at Bridgeport Ave. and Seeman's Lane.

2. Assisted pump station crews with cleaning wet wells.

Total of 9,485 ft. were jet flushed, 1,410 feet were TV'ed with our standard TV equipment, and 608 feet were TV'ed with the spy eye camera. Crews also hand rodded 365 ft, used the hydraulic jet root cutter to relieve 678 feet, root treated 155 ft., smoke tested 1,000 ft. and dye tested 180 feet, to check for sewer connection.

VOTING

A. MEETING MINUTES FROM THE JULY 6, 2011 SPECIAL MEETING.

Chairman Carroll asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the July 6, 2011special meeting. Vice-Chairman Anderson made a motion to approve the minutes of the July 6, 2011 meeting. Commissioner Cooke seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

B. PAYMENTS

Chairman Carroll asked for a motion to approve the following payment list for this month in the amount of \$652,132.47 as follows. Commissioner Cooke made a motion to approve this month's payment list. Vice-Chairman Anderson seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

To Westcott and Mapes, Rogers Avenue Pump Station & High Street, P.O. 10-0054821-001, Account No. 0026-4154-0046-4993-0000 in the amount of \$7,870.49;

To Westcott and Mapes, Buckingham Avenue Force Main, P.O. 11-0057051-001, Account No. 0026-4154-0045-4993-0000 in the amount of \$540.00;

To Westcott and Mapes, East Broadway Interceptor Replacement, P.O. 11-0056033-001, Account No. 0026-4154-0036-4993-0037 in the amount of \$5,890.00;

To Westcott and Mapes, West Avenue Parallel Force Main, P.O. 11-0056034-001, Account No. 0026-4154-0036-4993-0031 in the amount of \$10,345.00;

To Westcott and Mapes, Infills Project No. 1, P.O. 11-0057568-001, Account No. 0026-4154-0047-4993-0000 in the amount of \$25,480.00;

To Westcott and Mapes, Indian River Interceptor, P.O. 11-0057846-001, Account No. 0026-4154-0036-4993-0033 in the amount of \$515.00;

PAYMENTS (continued)

To AECOM Technical Services, Rock Street and Welchs Point Pump Stations, P.O. 08-0050651-001, Account No. 0026-4154-0036-4993-0028 in the amount of \$16,288.29;

To AECOM Technical Services, West Ave and Gulf Pond Pump Stations, P.O. 08-0050650-001, Account No. 0026-4154-0036-4993-0039 in the amount of \$11,144.75;

To AECOM Technical Services, Mayflower Pump Station, P.O. 08-0050649-001, Account No. 0026-4154-0036-4993-0032 in the amount of \$30,668.03;

To R. Camputaro & Son Excavating Inc., East Broadway Pump Station Replacement Project, P.O. 11-0055752-001, Account No. 0026-4154-0036-4994-0022 in the amount of \$341,583.90;

To Complete Construction, Buckingham Avenue Force Main Project, P.O. 10-0054812-001, Account No. 0026-4154-0045-4994-0000 in the amount of \$9,501.98;

To C. J. Fucci Construction, West Avenue Parallel Force Main Project, P.O. 11-0056192-001, Account No. 0026-4154-0036-4994-0021 in the amount of \$86,741.66;

To C.H. Nickerson, West Ave/Gulf Pond Pump Stations, P.O. 11-0057692-001, Account No. 0026-4154-0036-4994-0031 in the amount of \$36,100.00;

To Complete Construction, West Avenue Parallel Force Main Project, Account No. 0026-4154-0036-4994-0021 in the amount of \$69,463.37.

The total of the approved Payment List for the August meeting is: \$652,132.47

VOTING APPLICATIONS

149 Bridgeport Avenue – Application for permission to install an AGRU. (was voted on when the application was heard, see above)

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

There were four administrative approvals this month:

 5 Riveredge – 2 lot subdivision – This project is to divide two single family houses and to construct an addition to one of the existing houses meets the criteria to be approved for water allotment. The proposed water usage is 600 gallons per day. They allowed water usage for this property is 2,535 gallons per day.

- 2. <u>1201 Boston Post Road Aeropostale retail store This project was to renovate this existing retail store in the mall. The allowed gallonage for the entire mall is 112,290 gallons per day. Approved proposed gallonage for this space is 470 gallons per day. The mall's water usage is below their allowed gallonage.</u>
- 3 331 New Haven Ave Charlie D's Café This project is the second phase of their remodeling. This application is to remodel their sporting area and bar area. They are issued a temporary approval until such time that we can verify that their water usage has been reduced and that they have installed an exterior grease trap. She has requested a couple of months to install the exterior grease trap. This property is allowed 765 gallons per day. They have replaced all the interior plumbing and fixtures.
- 4. <u>155 2 Cherry Street Shop Rite Grocery Store</u> This project is to remove partitions, add new storage racks, ceiling tiles, doors and relocate display cases and coolers. This remodel will have no effect on their water usage. This property is allowed 23,445 gallons per day and they are using 5,570.13 gallons per day.

Chairman Carroll asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:24 p.m. Commissioner Cooke made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:24 p.m. Vice-Chairman Anderson seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 8:24 p.m.

X Robin Lynch

Robin Lynch Recording Secretary Sewer Commission

Administrative Assistant

Respectfully submitted,